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ACTING CHAIRMAN COPPS ANNOUNCES 
JOHN GIUSTI AS ACTING CHIEF OF THE INTERNATIONAL BUREAU

Acting Chairman Copps announced today that John Giusti will be the Acting Chief of the 
International Bureau:

“I am delighted that John Giusti has agreed to take on this additional responsibility as the 
Acting Chief of the International Bureau.  During his twelve years in the Bureau, he has served 
as the FCC’s senior negotiator in countless international negotiations, delivering results that have 
benefited American consumers, companies and the public safety community.  His consistent 
good judgment, diplomatic skills and expertise across a broad range of issues will be invaluable 
as we address the many challenges facing the FCC.”  

Mr. Giusti currently serves as Deputy Bureau Chief of the International Bureau where he 
is responsible for the Bureau’s work with other regulators, foreign governments and international 
organizations, and for the management of issues related to the provision of international services 
to the American people.  He joined the FCC in 1994.

On the departure of Helen Domenici, Chief of the International Bureau, Acting Chairman 
Copps stated:  “I want to thank Helen Domenici as she departs the Commission for her hard 
work and dedication to enhance America’s involvement in the many global communications 
issues that impact all our citizens – and every citizen on our planet. I wish her all good things on 
the road ahead.”

Mr. Giusti becomes the Acting Bureau Chief effective at close of business on January 30, 
2009.
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